

From: Kyle Beaver <kwaylon67@yahoo.com>
Subject: Fw: EASC RCM Report for March 25, 2012
Date: March 26, 2012 3:23:22 PM CDT
To: EASC Web Contact <webcontact@eascna.org>
Reply-To: Kyle Beaver <kwaylon67@yahoo.com>

----- Forwarded Message -----

From: Kyle Beaver <kwaylon67@yahoo.com>
To: "coglizer@aol.com" <coglizer@aol.com>; "kwaylon67@yahoo.com" <kwaylon67@yahoo.com>
Sent: Saturday, March 24, 2012 6:20 PM
Subject: EASC RCM Report for March 25, 2012

EASC RCM Report for EASC meeting on March 25, 2012

OKRSC last met on Feb 12, 2012 at the GSA at Sts. Grove camp ground.

Treasurer De L. reported: Bank balance of 2578.63. .. Noted donations down over last 3 years.

RD Gary V. reported: PSZF was in Des Moines IA. CAR/CAT workshop all weekend. Jim B world board member from Chicago conducted workshop. Amanda RD from IA will give PSZF report at WSC. Regions in attendance were- Best Little, Nebraska, OK, Mid- America and South Dakota.

CAR ballots were given to RCMs to copy or scan and get out to groups to be brought back to next OKRSC meeting on April 1.

RDA Bobbie B. reported: Discussions at PSZF on the USSC were that most were in support of a USSC but just not the one running right now. Talked about that the PSZF would just back off and if movement dies hopefully it will start again with different approach and attitudes. Talked about The Conference on Problem Gambling and Substance Abuse happening in Kansas City. Asking for support. Returned 176.36 of funds for PSZF. She stepped down this was her last report. Thanked everyone for giving her a chance to be of service. Recommended Cindy B as replacement.

Plains Area RCM Ian L reported: New trusted servants: Chair-Jim B, Sec- Barb P, Treasure-Debbie F, RCM-Ian L. Activities St Patricks fund raiser in Ark Citk in March, Chilli cook off in Blackwell. Working on Spring fling. H&I going good. Motion to change PASC from last sat to last sun of month failed. Decided to keep Roman Nose campout at same place and same weekend, 3rd wknd in July. Next PASC will be March 31 in Stillwater.

SE Area RCM Marina P reported: Reported a problem with H&I panels using other fellowships literature. Expressed gratitude for help from region, now have literature for groups to purchase at every area. Asked if some trusted servants from other areas would come and attend the next SE area meeting. Next meeting was Feb 25 then it will be on March 31.

WASC: no report was given.

Fellowship development: did not meet due to GSA.

By Laws Workgroup: passed around sign up sheet, No report given.

NAWS Update coordinator Mike C reported: Update forms available, Can provide group ID# to each group.

Web Contact Ricardo reported for Brian C: Recommended that OKRSC minutes be made available under a pass word protected link. Forum available at okna.org/forums, u need to register to participate.

Archives Pam T for Keith T: Check in and out sheet now available for archives.

Clean N Crazy Donna reported: Intent to fill for Registration, Merchandising, Hospitality. Met again on Feb 18

FSR: No final report was given from last chair. Some discussion on this and committee was reminded that event chairs are responsible to come to OKRSC after event is over and give a final report.

OKRCNA XXVI De L reported for Sommer: Will be April 20, 21, 22. Will be hiring a security guard one for each night. Speaker jam planned for Duncan on April 4.

GSA Sandi H reported: 50 ppl in attendance. CAR report workshop on sat. Navigation of NAWS on sun morning. Food cost was 531.00. Final report will be given at OKRSC in April.

Old Business:

Smoking in restroom at region in Pryor cost us an extra \$75

Minutes on web are supposed to be available within 14 days according to bylaws.

New user name to get to minutes on web is "okna" password is "service"

Decided to continue Fellowship development 3 more OKRSC meetings to see how it works. meet again at 930.

New southern area. Name will be Southern 5th Area of NA, Elected all trusted servants, 6 groups involved, working on getting a bank account and

PO box, have decided to adopt policy from Kentucky Bluegrass Area as guide lines. met again on Feb 18 in Duncan at the DNA.

Elections: Co-facilitator-Elizabeth O, FSR-Barb T, RDA-Cindy B, Secretary-Pat M

Intent to fill for Clean n Crazy chair for 2013, OKRCNA XXII, Both to be elected at next region per bylaws.

New Business:

Do we want the Convention to be put back in rotation or leave it where it is. Take to groups.

Decided to have a few ppl go and support SEOKANA at next area meeting.

Funds approved to send RDA to WSC as per bylaws as part of duties.

CAR ballots and summary to be put on web.

Do we want to send support to the Conference on Problem Gambling and Substance Abuse. Take to groups.

RD and RDA will be voted on in June. Will research terms of RD.

Start thinking about a vision statement for OKRSC.

Disbursements: 38.54 Sec, 87.80 Gary V for copies, 495.00 to De L for clean n crazy fees, 500.00 NAWS donation.

Next OKRSC meeting on April 1st in Nicoma Park at Great News Group. Fellowship development at 930am and business at 11am.

With love for the fellowship in service. Kyle B, EASC RCM

